Adult and Community Based Services

Monitoring and Review of Direct Payments

This factsheet will explain how we will monitor and review your Direct Payment.

Your Social Worker/Care Manager will arrange a Direct Payment Review where you will need to provide records of how you have used your Direct Payment.

If you prefer, you can talk to your Social Worker/Care Manager about using Penderels Trust who are commissioned by the Council to support people with a Direct Payment.

What is a Review?

Hartlepool Borough Council will review your care regularly. Regulations require Direct Payment arrangements to be routinely reviewed at least once every 12 months.

The review is to make sure that the care you are receiving is meeting your needs, and if you have a Direct Payment, that the Direct Payment allows you to buy the care you need.

However, the Direct Payment is made the Local Authority will carry out a review:

- within the first three months of receiving a Direct Payment, and
- after this, at regular intervals of at least once a year or more often if any issues occur.

Your Social Worker/Care Manager will fully inform you when and how reviews will be undertaken and under what circumstances they may change.

The intended plan for monitoring and review will be clearly stated in your Support Plan and communicated to everyone involved in the management of your Direct Payment.

When the review is being arranged, you can arrange for your financial representative/advocate or any other support person to attend with you.

What will you need to keep for the review?

We will need to see your bank statements and cheque book(s) for the year as well as all other supporting documentation, like invoices, timesheets or receipts. Your Social Worker/Care Manager will support you throughout your Direct Payment Review.

Hartlepool Borough Council and Penderels Trust always seek evidence that Direct Payments have been used to meet your needs as agreed in your Support Plan.

If you have unspent money from your Direct Payment, your Support Plan and Direct Payment will be reviewed to ensure you are making the most of this service.

» Misuse of your Direct Payment

If you are not using your Direct Payment as agreed in your Support Plan, Hartlepool Borough Council can remove your Direct Payment and recover the money provided to you through your Direct Payment.



Contact us

You can contact the Early Intervention Team by letter, telephone, text, or email. If English is not your first language, we can provide a translation service.

» Our opening times

We open at 8:30am every weekday. We close at 5:00pm from Monday to Thursday. On Fridays we close at 4:30pm.

©

Telephone: 01429 523390

Text Service: 60006 (start your text with HBC)

@

E-mail: <u>dutyteam@hartlepool.gcsx.gov.uk</u>

 \bowtie

Postal address: Adult and Community Based Services

Hartlepool Borough Council

Civic Centre Victoria Road Hartlepool TS24 8AY

» About this factsheet

This factsheet tells you about the monitoring and review of Direct Payments. We issued this factsheet in January 2016 and updated it in April 2018. We will check the information is up to date in April 2020.



You can download all of our factsheets from www.hartlepool.gov.uk/factsheetsandpublications